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Phoenix Group Open Meeting—P2 

Village Green 

Families of Lound Hall 

Lound Defibbers AGM 

Dog Poo Concerns! - P3 

Easter Egg Hunt Ten In A Bag 

Part 3 —  
History of the families living in 
Lound Hall will continue next 
month as some additional re-
search is required. 

A date for your diary… 

AGM and CPR training !!!  

On Sunday April 14th at 

noon in Lound Village Hall. 

Everyone welcome to the AGM 

and instruction in cardiopulmo-

nary resuscitation.  

The British Heart Foundation 

recommends annual revision of 

CPR.    

Join us for an hour and learn 

how you could save a life !    

   

The snowdrops 
in the Village 
Garden are the 
best they have 
e v e r  b e e n , 
which has been 

helped by splitting the largest 
bunches as soon as the Flowers 
have finished and replanting in 
a space.  
 
The daffodils are now coming 
through, and with having dif-
ferent varieties they will flower 
at slightly different intervals 
and give a variety of blooms. 
Some crocus are in flower and 
the English bluebells are push-
ing through the ground for a 
later showing.  
 
Many bulbs were salvaged 
from the street planters from 
last year, including many tu-
lips. 
 
Taking a walk through the site 
is uplifting and confirms the 
arrival of spring, it also helps 
restrict the growth of the vege-
tation in the pathways which 
in turn helps our small team of 
gardeners. 

 

On the wild life side there is 
much going on, mainly after 
dark, with large and small 
holes in the soil hiding small 
mammals.  
 
Three old birds nests were 
found from last years broods. 
There is a resident robin that 
seams to live in the holly tree 
next to the water bath and as 
soon as I top up the water the 
robin takes a bath. 
 
To see wildlife you just need to 
slow right down, even stop, be 
patient and also examine eve-
rything in minute detail.  
 
There is a whole new world out 
there. Why not go and take a 
rest and sit in the garden and 
watch and listen to nature.   
 

Brian Horne       

February Food Find for 

Bassetlaw Food Bank  

Hopefully, this 

month, you have 

been collecting 

ten items in a bag 

(non-perishable 

food, toiletries etc). Please 

bring them to the Village Hall 

on Sunday 3rd March be-

tween 2pm and 4pm.  

Tea and cake and convivial 

chat will be waiting for you!  

Do come, even if you haven’t 

collected food, as there will be a 

collection bucket for cash dona-

tions! If you are unable to come 

on Sunday but wish to donate, 

please contact Tessa or Carol 

on Tel: 817148 this week or 

bring donations to The Chaff 

House, Town St. We will be 

taking all the food bags to ‘The 

Food Bank’ on Monday 4th 

morning.  

C h i l d r e n 

and Grand-

children of 

Lound, join 

in our fun 

Easter Egg hunt. Collect 

your map from ‘Old Farm 

Cottage’, 26, Town St, from 

Thursday 28th March, and 

search the village for clues.  

 

Post your completed entries 

in the post box of ‘Old Farm 

Cottage’.  

 

All entries will get a small 

prize, and the winner drawn 

from the hat on the evening 

of the 1st  April will win a 

giant Easter Egg. 

 

Happy Hunting! 



 

St. Bartholomew’s Church 

Village Dog Poo….. Phoenix Group 

Lound Pony Draw 

Church Services 
 

 3rd March 

Family Service 9.30 am 

 10th March 

Mothering Sunday 9.30 am 

 17th March 

Songs of praise for Passion 
Sunday 9.30 am 

 29th March 

Good Friday Tenebrae 7.00 pm 

 31st March 

Easter Day Holy Communion 
9.30 am 

Lound Lingerers 

 

February 

Lucky £25 Winners 
 

142 ------------- Isobel Leigh 

145 ------------- Pippa and Jamie 

50 -------------- Joanne Schuller 

141 ------------- Matt Morley  

The Big Prize was a Rollover, 

so next month the Big Prize 

will be £200 

Midsummer Madness 

Parish Council 

Why not join us on Friday 

March 15th for a walk that 

encircles both Hayton and 

Clarborough, following the 

peaceful canal towpath and re-

turns on the eastern hillside.  
 

If it’s a clear day there should 

be views over three counties 

and even Lincoln Cathedral 

might be visible, 17 miles 

away. 
 

We meet at Willow Cottage, 65 

Town Street at 10.45am.  

Please let Gee know on Tel: 

818792 if you would like to 

come by Tuesday 12th so that 

we can tell a local pub in good 

time how many of us would like 

lunch and organise transport.   

Everyone welcome! 

We have reports of 

the unacceptable 

amount of dog poo 

littered around 

Lound and Ling-

hurst Lakes. This is not only 

unsightly but a danger to chil-

dren who risk being infection 

by roundworm parasites, most 

commonly found in cats, dogs 

and foxes faeces. For this rea-

son dogs are not allowed on 

playing fields. 

Can dog owners please take 

responsibility and clear the of-

fending mess from our streets 

and surrounding areas and dis-

pose of in the correct manner. 

Thank you 

>Pot Holes:  

Many of you will have noticed the 

deep potholes and surface condi-

tion of Daneshill Road, from the 

village crossroads.  

The Parish Council has reported 

this to NCC Highways and subse-

quently, some have been repaired. 

However, to give greater impetus 

you can also report road conditions 

to Notts County Council.  

They prioritise road works 

based on the number of reports, 

so the more that report it the 

faster it'll get addressed. 

The easiest way is to use their 

‘MyNotts’ phone app.  

 

>Planning: 

24/00102/FUL - Retrospective Ap-

plication for Erection of Timber 

Framed Stables and Storage for 

Private Use Only Stables At 

Stonelake Chainbridge Lane 

Lound. 

 

> Play Equipment: 

Children Safety—The zip wire is 

currently out of operation awaiting 

a new seat/chain assembly. 

 

>FCC Recycling—Inquiry: 

FFC Recycling (UK) Ltd. Daneshill 

Landfill Site - Ref APR/EPR/636, 

651 and 652. Inquiry to be held at 

Ye Old Bell, Barnby Moor 19th 

March 10.00am. (Inquiry ex-

pected to run 19th-22nd March 

and 30th April to 3rd May). 

At February's meeting Dawn 

Cragg MBE gave a very in-

formative talk about her long 

interesting career in Retford 

and Harley Street in cosmetic 

tattooing, micropigmentation 

and paramedical treatments.   

*** 

The Phoenix meeting on 

W e d n e s d a y 

March 20th at 

7 : 3 0 p m  i n 

Lound Village 

Hall will be an 

"OPEN Meet-

ing" for ALL residents of 

Lound and friends from Sut-

ton.  

 

Our speaker will be Rose 

Nyarangi from Sutton who 

will update us on her journey 

of 899 kilometers (558 miles) 

on the Camino de Santiago de 

Compostela.  

 

This mission was to raise 

funds for the Dagoretti Chil-

dren's Rehabilitation Centre 

in Nairobi, Kenya. 

 

Don't miss another episode of 

Rose's adventures!  

>Entry £5 which includes 

a glass of wine. 

   

Save the date…. 

➔June 22nd 4pm until late  

Midsummer Madness on 

the playing field. 

 


	Phoenix Group Open Meeting—P2 
	Village Green 
	Families of Lound Hall 
	Lound Defibbers AGM 
	
	Dog Poo Concerns! - P3 
	Easter Egg Hunt 
	Ten In A Bag 
	St. Bartholomew’s Church 
	Village Dog Poo….. 
	Phoenix Group 
	Lound Pony Draw 
	Lound Lingerers 
	Midsummer Madness 
	Parish Council 


